Sandgate Select Board Meeting — March 19, 2018

Called to order at 6:45 pm
Attendance: Mike Hill, Suzy dePeyster, Tom Santelli, Karen Dzialo. Karen Tendrup,
Sandy Reidy, treasurer

Review March 12, 2018 Minutes: Tom Santelli motioned to accept as is, Mike Hill seconded, all in
favor.

Treasurer’s Report: presented, reviewed, and accepted by Board
Grogan/Telford Junk Car Update: Hal Wilkins reported that he will continue to pursue the matter.
Signed Orders

Road Report:
Mike will clean out culverts to allow for water drainage from snow melt.

The bridge on SE Corners has a hole that will be fixed.
The town of Rupert wing-backed the snow on the sides of Beartown and Rupert Roads.

Other Business:
The Sheriff contract was sent out and Sheriff told of preferred dates/times and roads to be patrolled.

Other possible locations for additional dry hydrant were discussed.
Lincoln Lane Bridge contractor was contacted.

Eleanor LaCross will contact Hectic Electric to see if they can determine why the kilowatt usage has
increased at the Town Hall.

The Dept. of Transportation/BCRC Allison Strohl requested that the Board determine a priority list for
needed bridge repairs. Mike provided a map with designated bridges. He will contact district one Chris
Taft, and Suzy will contact Allison Strohl.

Motioned by Tom Santelli to adjourn at 7:30, seconded by Karen Tendrup, all in favor.
Next meeting April 2, 2018 at 6:30 pm

Respectfully submitted,
Karen Dzialo




